PLEASE SEE BELOW THE PRESS RELEASE FROM THE PINELLAS COUNTY SHERIFF’S
OFFICE REGARDING A UTILITY SCAM....

17-105 Scammers Targeting Elderly Citizens Identifying/Posing As Employees of The Water Department
Water Department Scam

Who:
Pinellas County Sheriff's Office
Investigative Operations Bureau - Burglary & Pawn Unit

What:
Detectives are encouraging the public to be on alert to a recent scam of suspects posing as employees
of the water department.

When:
Since April 27, 2017, Detectives have identified at least three cases.

Where:
The scam targeted elderly citizens of Pinellas County in the City of Seminole and the City of Redington

Beach.

Why/How:
Pinellas County detectives are encouraging the public to be on alert to a recent scam targeting elderly
citizens in Pinellas County.

According to detectives, the victims are visited by the suspects posing to be employees of the water
department. The suspects inform the victim there is a water leak in the victim's home. After gaining
entry into the home one suspect distracts the victim while the other suspect steals various jewelry and
other valuables.

Detectives say, three citizens of Pinellas County were targeted by this scam within the past 10 days.

Detectives believe there are two male suspects, 40 to 50 years of age, with varying descriptions. The
first suspect is described as having a heavy build with a beard and possibly wearing glasses. The second
male is described as white male with a slim build. The suspects were seen leaving in a newer model
black full-size Dodge Ram pickup truck.

Detectives encourage citizens to not allow anyone entry into their home without first verifying the
status of their employment by contacting their local water department or the Pinellas County Sheriff's
Office at 727-582-6200.

Anyone with information about this case is asked to contact Detective Weil of the Burglary and Pawn
Unit at 727-582-6337. To remain anonymous and be eligible for a reward, contact Crime Stoppers at 1-

800-873-TIPS or www.crimestoppersofpinellas.org.

The investigation continues.



